
. 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Comment File on Climate Change Disclosures 
 
FROM: Katherine Kelly, Counsel to Commissioner Lee 

 
RE: Meeting with Vanguard  

 
DATE: June 20, 2021 

 

On June 14, 2021, Commissioner Lee, Frank Buda, Andrea Orr, and Katherine Kelly 
met telephonically with representatives from Vanguard:  

 
• Natalie Bej, Head of U.S. Regulatory Affairs;  
• Anne Robinson, General Counsel; 
• Rick Delfin, Global Head of Regulatory and Public Policy; and 
• John Galloway, Head of Investment Stewardship. 

Among the topics discussed was the request for public input on climate change disclosures.  
 


